
 

 

Meetings: (monthly) 2nd Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. Clariti Advanced Vision 481 S. Landmark 
                *Club Meetings June - September Are Held At The Club's Flying Site 
Flying Site:  1 mile East of I-69 *Exit 125 Then East To South Wayport Road Then 
Left (East) on Wylie Road, Bloomington, Indiana 

Website:     http://www.monroecountyrcclub.org 

November 2022 Edition 

President:           Mark Sexton        812-327-6012      cudaman321@sbcglobal.net 
VP/Treasurer:   Rick Hill              812-336-1746      hill2@indiana.edu 
Secretary:           Tim Porter          812-345-3285      tiporter@indiana.edu 
Newsletter:         Brian Elliott         765-346-1123      n9jpx09@yahoo.com 

    October Meeting Notes: 
    It was warm, windy, & rainy when the October 12th meeting 
of the Monroe County R/C Club was called to order in Dr. Matt 
Fornefeld’s office at 7:03:42 with eighteen club members 
present as counted by Randy Byers. 
    Josh Wagner, who joined at the Big Bird Fly-In, was 
“officially” voted into the club. Welcome Josh! 
   VP / treasurer Rick Hill reported that he had received another 
fake bill in the US mail that was very real looking. Be careful 
what you pay! 
    President Mark Sexton reported that the Big Bird Fly-In was a 
success. Both the weather & the attendance was good. Those 
that participated had a good time & enjoyed a hot lunch. Mark & 
wife Tina donated the food which helped bring almost $200.00 
into the ailing club treasury. Thanks Mark & Tina and to 
everybody who assisted & those that came out to fly! 
    Tim 1 Sparks requested some help from the membership for 
the pylon races coming up on October 15th. All volunteers 
welcome & no 
experience required. 
    We went over the 
plans for the club 
Christmas dinner / 
meeting at the 
fairgrounds on 
December 14th. If you 
want to partake of an 
alcoholic beverage 
during the dinner, 
contact Sparky to work 
out the details since he 
holds the permit. You 
can’t just carry 
something into the 
building legally that 
contains alcohol.  
There will also be a 
donation box at the 
event to help the club 
pay for the building & 
the food. Rick will 
send out an email with 
details sometime after 
the November 9th club meeting. 
    It was announced that the new section of geomat just laid 
down is loose & has wrinkles (spelled bumps) in it. We may 
have to pull some staples & tighten it up next Spring if it doesn’t  
shrink a bit over the Winter. 
    Steve Dorsett is getting some quotes to put up the slightly 
used pit fence that was donated recently by his neighbor. Our 

current snow fence will be repaired for now & should be fine 
until next Spring. 
    Joe Jackson volunteered to repaint the sign at the club field 
again. The weather has taken a toll on it since Joe last restored it. 
Thank you Joe! 
    It was announced that the shelter at the club field is also in 
need of attention. A work day will be organized for next Spring to 
repaint & repair it. 
    Randy Byers reported that there have been no new nominations 
for the November 9th club officer elections. The executive 
committee (Mark, Rick, & Tim 3) decided to nominate Steve 
(Stick Man) Dorsett as Vice President & Rick would retain the 
Treasurer position. Tim 3 Porter agreed to continue as Secretary 
& Mark grumbled a bit but agreed to carry on as club President 
for another term. Please thank them for their service! 
    After many many years of club dues staying the same, the 
current economic climate & the past couple of years with 
problems from the plague have caused club officials to 
suggest raising club dues by $25.00 for 2023. This is your 
official notice that a vote on the matter will be taken at the 
November 9th club meeting. 

    Randy Byers is 
trying to recruit Singer 
Hobbies in 
Martinsville as a new 
club sponsor & says 
that they are offering 
MCRCC members a 
7% discount. Thanks 
Randy! 
    Clint Seyer, current 
holder of the coveted 
“Dork Award” was not 
at the club meeting & 
there were no other 
nominations for a new 
recipient. Nobody 
wanted to throw Ted 
Backs under the bus 
for landing in a tree at 
Nebo so send your 
suggestions for the 
next   holder of the 
award to Clint or bring 
them to the November 
9th club meeting. 
    The meeting was 

closed at 8:06:38... 

Interesting Bits… 
 

    Not many pilots came out to the Nebo Fall Festival Fly-In on 
October 8th. It was pretty frosty early that morning but got quite 
nice in the afternoon. Thanks to those that participated & to Steve 
Dorsett for grilling lunch for us.     



 

 

 
Yikai’s girlfriend asked him to bring 
home something from Mexico for dinner 
one Thursday evening. He thought a 
sampler might be a good idea & went 
whole hog. The photo came from Les 
Mobley.  
 
    President Mark Sexton said the club 
shirts & hats came in. The prices are not 
set in stone but are engraved on 
cardboard. Picture by Mark. 

    Les Mobley sent this picture of the 
flag folding ceremony we have with 
Angela at the Paragon School on 
Friday evenings after we get done 
flying. That’s me holding for Angela & 

Charlie Ritter holding the state 
flag & supervising the 
operation. 
     
    The last picture is of Yikai’s 
B-17 at the Nebo Fly-In. He 
had to leave early & didn’t 
make the group photo. 

 
   This is the last installment I have (so far) of the Recipe Round-up 
collected & put together by Barb Hill. Thank you Barb for 
preparing the installments & thanks to Lou Ann Thompson, Karen 
Ruggles, & Barb for sharing with us! 
If you have a recipe you would like to share, send it to Barb at 
hillb@indiana.edu. 
 

Broccoli Delight Salad  Barb Hill 
Yield: 6-8 servings 
 

5 cups chopped fresh broccoli 
½ cup raisins 

¼ cup chopped red onion 

½ cup sugar 
3 Tbsp vinegar 
1 cup mayonnaise 

12 slices of bacon, cooked crisp and crumbled 

½ cup sunflower kernels (sunflower seeds) 
Shredded cheddar cheese, if desired 
 

In a large salad bowl, combine broccoli, raisins, and 
onion. 
In a small bowl, combine sugar, vinegar, and 
mayonnaise. Pour over broccoli mixture and toss to 
coat. 
Refrigerate overnight (or at least 8 hours). 
 

Just before serving: Sprinkle with bacon and sunflower 
seeds; toss to coat. Can add shredded cheddar cheese, 
if desired. Enjoy! 

 

Event Calendar 2022 
 

November 5th  Dave Poland’s Bonfire / Cook-Out 
 

November 9th  Monthly Club Meeting 
 

December 14th  Annual Christmas Dinner / Meeting 

2023 
 

February 18th  Johnson County Swap Meet  (Franklin) 
 

March 4th  Annual Club Swap Meet (Monroe County Fairgrounds) 
 

July 15th  Johnson County Warbird Fly-In  (Atterbury) 
 

August 12th Johnson County Model Aviation Day(Atterbury) 
 

September 9th  Johnson County Never Forget Fly-In (Atterbury) 

Don’t forget to support our sponsors! 
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